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President’s Message: 
 
Included with this edition of the Stamp Chatter, 
you will find a copy of the Sequoia Club by-
laws with some proposed changes.  These 
changes were recommended by the recently 
formed by-laws revision committee made up of 
Hank Shoolman (chair), Henry Washauer, Ed 
Rodriguez, Gil Goodrich, and myself.  The 
revisions to the by-laws suggested by the 
committee were unanimously endorsed by the 

Sequoia Club Executive 
Committee at their 
November meeting. 
 
The major revision 
involves changes in the 
make-up of the Executive 
Committee.  The current 
body is made up of the 
four elected officers, two 
directors at large, a 
librarian, a sales manager, 
an auditor, and the 

chairmen of the program and membership 
committees.  This creates an eleven person 
executive board where the majority of the 
members are appointed by the president. 
 
The original by-laws were written when the club 
was first established.  In 1989, the club applied 
for and was granted corporate status, and was 
designated as Sequoia Stamp Club, Inc.  The 
revisions to the by-laws that are currently being 
recommended will allow the club to be run more 
efficiently and more like other corporate bodies. 
 
The proposed changes in the new by-laws 
reestablishes the Executive Committee into a 
more effective Governing Board. The new 
Board will be a seven-member body made up of  

 
 
the four elected club officers and three elected 
directors at large.  The reduced number on the 
Board will make it more efficient, and the fact 
that all members will be elected by the club 
membership will make it more democratic.  The 
appointed officers and standing committee 
chairs that are appointed by the president will 
not be Governing Board members, but will 
make regular reports to the Board to assist in the 
decision making process.  Governing Board 
meetings are to be open meetings with all 
members having the right to attend. 
 
Please read over the proposed changes carefully.  
At our regular meeting on February 28, a 
discussion and vote by the 
membership will be held 
on the amended by-laws.  
If the proposed changes 
pass by a two-thirds vote 
of the members present, 
the changes can go into 
effect.  A special election 
will later be held to select 
the three directors at large 
who will join our elected 
officers to make up our 
new Governing Board.  The by-laws revision 
committee has put forth much thought and effort 
to come up with their recommendations. The 
current Executive Committee and the newly 
elected officers both recommend an affirmative 
vote on the proposed changes.  Please help us in 
our effort to establish a better foundation for our 
club in order to make it more effective and more 
responsive to its members. 
 
Jim Giacomazzi 
President, 
Sequoia Stamp Club
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Upcoming Sequoia Stamp Club Programs: 
 Jan. 10 – Installation of Officers/Past Presidents’ Presentation 
 Jan. 24 – Live Auction of Donated Items (Jim Giacomazzi) 
 Feb. 14 – The Story of the US Playing Card Co. (Kristin Patterson) 
 Feb. 28 – Discussion and vote on changes to by-laws (Hank Shoolman) 
 Mar. 13 – Swap Meet (Gil Goodrich) 
 Mar. 27 – Mail Service with Strings Attached (Ed Rodriguez) 
 
Newly Elected Officers for 2012: 

President – Jim Giacomazzi      Vice President – Hank Shoolman      
Secretary – Darlene Hickok    Treasurer - Richard Griffone 
 

Schedule for 2012 Board Meetings: Sequoia Stamp Club Board Meetings will be held at 6:00 PM prior 
to the second meeting of the second month of each quarter. These meetings are mandatory for all elected 
officers and are open to any member who wishes to attend. Meeting dates for 2012 are: 
 February 28  May 22  August 28  October 23 
 
Notice:  If you are not a life member or have not paid in advance, please send in your dues of $3.00 to 
the Sequoia Treasurer at PO Box 235, San Carlos, CA 94070. 
 
Closed Albums: John Inglis, a member of the Sequoia Stamp club for over 12 years, passed away on 
Dec. 6.  John had many friends in the club, and he was a generous supporter of our youth program. 
 
Upcoming Stamp Show Events:   
 Jan. 14-15: Great American Stamp Expo – Napredak Hall, 770 Montague Expy, San Jose, CA 
 
Stamps R Us News: (Chairs: Darlene Hickok and Richard Coleman.  Committee members: Leroy 
Bertsch, Kjell Enander, Gil Goodrich, Hank Shoolman, and Henry Washauer.) The next meeting of the 
Youth Group is scheduled for Friday Jan. 20, 1 to 5 pm.  Any volunteers are welcome to attend. 
 
The Sequoia Stamp Club Youth committee had a very successful PENPEX show, signing up 12 new 
members.  The Youth Room was one of the busiest areas of the show, where kids were bombarded with 

free stamps, supplies, brochures, and a ton of fun projects for 
beginning stamp collectors. The Boy Scout merit badge 
workshop was successful with 24 participants. If you know some 
potential young collectors, tell them about the Sequoia Stamps R 
Us Youth Club.  It will give them a sense of belonging along 
with a club T-shirt and quarterly mailings with stamps and 
philatelic activities.  Membership fees are only $5.00 annually.  
A membership application is available online in the youth 
section of the Sequoia Club website, from any of our youth club 
members, or contact Darlene Hickok at (650) 366-6132 or via 
email at dar@aol.com. 
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Graphics: M. Thurston, PENPEX Caboose: K. Patterson, Printing: D. Hickok, Distribution: P. Swierstra. 
 
The Chatter Newsletter is published quarterly by the Sequoia Stamp Club.  Club meetings are held every 
second and fourth Tuesday of each month at the Community Activities Building, 1400 Roosevelt 
Avenue, Redwood City, CA at 7:15 PM.  Refreshments are served and visitors are always welcome.  
Email us at sequoiastampclub@yahoo.com or visit our website at www.penpex.org.   


